
SELECTMEN’S MEETING – December 8, 2008 
 

Present:     John Strasser, Harry L. Reid 
                  Jennifer Gaudette 
       
Guests:      None  
 
Correspondence was read and acted upon. 
 
The Selectmen will meet with Fire, Police and Highway department heads on Monday 
December 15th for preliminary budget discussion. 
 
The Selectmen are received a proposal from Horizon Engineering in regard to the 
Salvage Yard licensing process for 2009 and will wait to discuss with the full board 
present. 
 
The Selectmen discussed a request for temporary placement of a mobile home on Map 
207, Lot 24 off Crane Hill Road.  The Road Agent will need to check the existing 
driveway and the Selectmen will approve a six month permit. 
 
The Selectmen approved the use of the Sugar Hill Meetinghouse by Garth Dickerman on 
September 12, 2009 for a wedding. 
 
The Selectmen received a check in the amount of $7,172.47 that represents the State 
matching share of the total FEMA Disaster funds from the April 27, 2007 declaration. 
 
The Selectmen received and approved a request for Town Welfare assistance. 
 
With no more business before the Board, MR. STRASSER made a motion to adjourn, 
seconded by MR. REID the meeting was adjourned at 6:15 PM. The next scheduled 
meeting will be on Monday, December 15, 2008 at the Carolina Crapo Building at 5:30 
PM. 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
Jennifer P. Gaudette  
Administrative Assistant 
 
 
 
 


